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National 4-H Shooting Sports Workshop
Camp San Luis Obispo - CA
September 29 – October 2, 2015
Dear Participant:          
Thank you for considering taking part in the 2015 National 4-H Shooting Sports Workshop. Your state shooting sports program coordinator and I are pleased that you wish to attend this certification course. This training is strictly for adult (21 years of age or older) 4-H volunteers and staff. The delegates who complete this training will be certified as Level 2 State Instructors, refer to:  http://w3.4-hshootingsports.org/instructor_resources/Level%20Flow%20Chart.jpg
Before you take part in this unique learning experience there are some things of which you should be aware. This program is geared toward developing your shooting skills, knowledge of youth development, and teaching methods. It will involve hands-on practical experience and working in teams to give presentations. Our goal is to prepare you to return to your home state/county and serve as a resource person and instructor that will help the 4-H Shooting Sports Program grow. You will need to sign the University of California waiver of liability as well as the Camp San Luis Obispo Army National Guard waiver to participate.
Fees/Registration
The cost for this course:
$195 per person if paid and registered by August 31, 2015





$245 per person if paying and registering after September 1, 2015

No refunds will be given after August 31, 2015

To receive registration information and a registration packet, contact you State 4-H Coordinator. Your coordinator is listed at this link: http://w3.4-hshootingsports.org/state_contacts.php 

Costs include the following:

· Course materials

· Lodging for Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday nights

· Meals:

Tuesday: supper



Wednesday: breakfast, lunch, supper



Thursday: breakfast, lunch, supper



Friday: breakfast, lunch, supper



Saturday: breakfast
Arrival/Departure

You should plan to arrive between 1:00 – 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 29, 2015.  If you need to contact someone from the committee regarding directions or transit issues contact John Borba at 661-805-0536. Closing events will be Friday evening October 2, 2015. You may depart after closing ceremonies or stay Friday evening and have breakfast on Saturday morning. 

Camp San Luis Obispo
Camp San Luis Obispo is an active military post located on Highway 1 north of the City of San Luis Obispo, CA. It is the original home of the California Army National Guard and is still used for training and qualification. To view their website visit: http://www.calguard.ca.gov/CSLO. As is the case with most military facilities, it is not wheelchair accessible. If you have not been on a military post before, there are a couple of things of which you need to be aware. The post is patrolled by military police (MP’s). You must abide by all rules especially when using a vehicle i.e., use of seat belts, parking in the correct area, etc. The MP’s have much more control over a post and its operation than a civilian police officer. If they give you an instruction you would be wise to follow it. Another item is the flag. The post has one flag that is located near the front gate. At 6:00 a.m. the flag is raised accompanied to a bugle playing. At 5:00 p.m. the flag is lowered accompanied to a bugle playing. At either one of these times, if you are outside and hear the music, you stop what you are doing, face the direction of the flag (whether you see it or not) and render the proper respect. If you are in a vehicle, you will stop your vehicle, get out, face the flag and render the proper respect. 

Airport

The nearest airport to the post is San Luis Obispo Regional Airport: http://www.sloairport.com/ If you choose to fly in, you will need to arrange your own ground transport to the post. This information can be found at: http://sloairport.com/alternate_ground_transport.html The airport is approximately 9 miles from Camp San Luis Obispo.
Access to the Post
The front gate guards will have a list of names of those who are part of our group and allowed access to the facility. Privately owned vehicles are allowed on post but the driver must present a valid driver’s license, vehicle registration, and proof of insurance. 
Lodging

You will be housed in the post barracks which are clean and modern. They are open bays divided into separate male/female wings. You will be provided a bed along with following (1 pillow, 1 pillow case, 2 sheets, 2 blankets). You will need to provide your own towel. You will also have a wall locker to store your personal gear. You should bring a pad lock and key if you have items you wish to secure in your locker. At the end of each barracks bay there is a day room with lounge chairs and a television. There is also a kitchen area with refrigerator and microwave. Please note food is only allowed in this area and not in the sleeping quarters. There is also a laundry area with washers and dryers. The restrooms have individual toilet stalls and individual curtained showers. You may wish to bring rubber flip flops (shower shoes). We have the barracks reserved for Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday nights. It is understood some of you may depart on Friday after the closing ceremony. Photographs of the facility can be viewed at: http://www.calguard.ca.gov/CSLO/Pages/Logistics-Facilities-Manager.aspx 
Free Time

Your schedules will be quite full during the workshop. However, if you can make time before or after the workshop, San Luis Obispo is a scenic county and Morro Bay is located approximately 10 miles to the north and Pismo Beach approximately 10 miles to the south.
Meals
Your meals will be served in the dining hall. Lunches offer four different entrees and suppers offer two. Vegetarian and gluten free meals are available as well as meals for those with peanut allergies. They do not provide vegan meals. You do not need to have a meal card but you will need to sign in on a tally sheet specifically for our group. Although meals are served buffet style, you may not go back to get more dessert, salad, or another entrée. Drinks are refillable. Meal times are set and specific at:
Breakfast
6:00 – 7:30 a.m.





Lunch

11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.





Supper

5:00 – 6:30 p.m.

Post Exchange

Camp San Luis Obispo does have a small post exchange which we will be allowed to utilize. It has limited hours. There is no tax on the items you purchase. The following items are only sold to individuals with a military ID card: insignia/rank, tobacco items, alcohol.  
Proximity

The barracks, dining hall, Post Exchange, and classrooms are all within a short walking distance of each other. The ranges are approximately 3 – 4 miles from the barracks. If you bring a vehicle we ask you to assist us in shuttling participants in your class to the ranges if needed.
Weather
The average temperature for San Luis Obispo in September/October is 65 degrees with a high of 80 and a low of 45 degrees. Be sure to bring clothing that will keep you warm and dry. It is not unusual for it to be foggy or have light showers in this coastal region. The ranges are open areas with sheltered bleachers. There will be pop up shades available.
Dress 
On the coastal region of California it can be cool or warm during this time year. Please plan on brining appropriate clothing for both. Be sure to wear comfortable shoes that do not have open toes. Those of you participating in workshops with guns will be issued eye and ear protection. If you are particular about the type of safety glasses and hearing protection you like to use, you should bring your own.

Firearms

Guns (including air guns and muzzle loaders) along with bows must be secured in the arms room when not being used as part of training. The arms room is located in the barracks. Guns and bows will be provided for the class so there is no need to bring personal equipment. 
Mandatory Equipment for Exercising
If you intend to jog/run/cycle on post, you must wear a reflective belt per Army regulation. To view the type of belt that is required visit: 

http://www.amazon.com/U-S-Army-Reflective-Yellow-Belt/dp/B00BKQNC1W
Auction Item

Traditionally an auction is held one of the evenings to provide socialization time and to help bring in funds to help pay for the conference. Your fees cover your meals and lodging but we still have to rent all other facilities to be used.  If you are willing and able, please bring an item that can be used in the auction. Any item is welcome, especially if it relates to shooting sports. 
We look forward to meeting and working with you at the 2015 National 4-H Shooting Sports Workshop!

Sincerely,

John Borba
4-H Youth Development Advisor, University of California
(661) 868-6216     jaborba@ucanr.edu  
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